
I Lawrence (Larry) Piazza submit my request, for consideration to be re-elected to the 
Board of Directors. I have been an active member of the Board for the years I have served. I 
am presently serving on the Finance Committee, Committee Reviewing Video & Audio 
Recording Surveillance as It relates to the Safety & Security of Members and Guests of 
CCSSEF Range. My request is to complete my participation in the review and establishing 
the policies, procedures, under the Laws of the State of N.H. related to such Surveillance. 

I was also active to bring about a $10,000.00 annual savings in our heating fuel cost and the 
installation of new heating and cooling equipment in our main office and meeting facility. 

I actively served in U.S. Army, during the Korean War and was honorably discharged with 
the rank of Corporal in 1955. I have a Bachelor of Science Degree, in Finance, which I 
earned under the GI Bill, from Fairleigh Dickinson University. I have spent the past sixty-five 
years of my life in private enterprise, finding a need and building solutions, such as building 
Office Facilities, Shopping Centers, Apartment Complexes, Medical Center Facilities, a 
subdivision of Eighty-Eight private homes, which included all Underground Utilities, and 
City Streets. It being the first major construction, in the City of Troy, NY., for over twenty 
years. I purchased a bankrupt 1600 acre Country Club, with an operating  9-hole golf 
course, and over twenty year period, sub divided the vacant woodlands and sold off the 
largest parcel 930 acres to the City of New York Watershed Department, which had two 
thousand plus acres, of N.Y. City drinking water storage  reservoirs, surrounding eighty 
percent of the acreage that they purchased, to prevent the acreage from being developed 
and to protect  the drinking water supply, for the City of N.Y. I moved to N.H. in 1986 from 
N.Y. State and a longtime member of CCSSEF and would like to continue serving CCSSEF. 
I  ask for your Vote. 

 


